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 Level 9 
 Causeway Exchange 
 1-7 Bedford Street 
 Belfast 
 BT2 7EG 

Your ref: C061/24 

 Telephone:  (028) 90582 3346 
 e-mail:  anthonycarleton@communities-ni.gov.uk  

 Our ref: TOF 1277 2024 
 Date:       25 April 2024 

 
Councillor Dominic Molloy 
Chair  
Mid Ulster District Council 
Dungannon Council Office 
Circular Road 
Dungannon 
BT71 6DT 
 
 
Via email: Eileen.Forde@midulstercouncil.org  
 
 
Dear Dominic,  
 
COUNCIL REMOTE/HYBRID MEETINGS 
 
Thank you for your letter of 10 April 2024 to Minister Lyons.  The Minister has asked 

that I provide a response on his behalf. 

 

The Minister is committed to giving councils the flexibility to hold remote/hybrid 

meetings and intends to bring forward regulations, within as short a timeframe as 

possible, using enabling powers in the Local Government (Meetings and 

Performance) Act (NI) 2021. 

 

As noted in your correspondence, a letter was issued to all council Chief Executives 

with a draft of the regulations on 12 March and responses about the draft regulations 

have been received from a number of councils.  Departmental officials will continue 

to engage and update councils on this matter whilst the regulations are being 

progressed. 
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Yours sincerely,  

 
 
Anthony Carleton 
Director  
Local Government & Housing Regulation 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our Ref: TJ/C216/24 

9 May 2024 

 Dear Chief Executive 
 
At a Meeting of Derry City and Strabane District Council held on 24 April 2024, the 
following Motion was passed: 
 

That this Council acknowledges the unacceptable waiting times for autism 
assessments in the North of Ireland, causing significant hardship and 
developmental delays.  
 
Council recognises that early intervention is critical for developing key skills in 
children with autism, yet the backlog hinders timely support, impacting 
individual potential and straining educational and healthcare services. 
 
Council resolve to formally write to the Minister of Education and the Minister 
for Health to urgently develop and present a comprehensive business case 
outlining specific, actionable strategies to address and resolve this backlog 
including a detailed analysis of its impacts, clear reduction targets, proposed 
measures for ongoing assessments, and the necessary financial and staffing 
resources.  
 
This plan should involve and support families throughout the process. 
 
Council demands immediate action and insists on a collaborative effort among 
the Minister for Health, Minister for Education, and Minister for Finance, 
together with key stakeholders to develop a detailed report on the business case 
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and action plan, including a clear implementation timeline, within this mandate 
period to immediately address and resolve the existing backlog. 
 
Council will seek collaboration from ALL NI councils to support this call pledging 
to facilitate and support the development of the business case and action plan. 
 
I would appreciate your consideration in this important matter and would be grateful 
for a response at your earliest opportunity. 
 

 
Yours Sincerely  

 

______________________ 

Councillor Patricia Logue 
Mayor 
Derry City and Strabane District Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 



From: btp.authorisation.team@bt.com
To: Eileen Forde
Cc: Emma McCullagh
Subject: RE: Telephone Kiosk
Date: 02 May 2024 13:22:22
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png

Good afternoon Eileen ,
 
Thank you for forwarding on the correspondence.
 
Since Ofcom has changed their process to remove the last at a site telephone kiosk there is no
longer a local veto to object to the removal of a telephone kiosk .
 
Under the new process Ofcom have decided to put in place strengthened criteria to protect PCBs
from removal where they are still needed.
The criteria would protect last at a site# PCBs where:
• they do not have coverage from all four mobile network providers; or
• they are located in an area with a high frequency of accidents or suicides; or
• they have made 52 or more calls over the past 12 months (i.e. the equivalent of one call per
week); or
• there is other evidence of a reasonable need for the PCB
 
#A site is defined as 400 metre walking distance from the next nearest PCB.
 
We have also received correspondence from the Council via Emma McCullagh ( copied into this

email) we will now await a response from the Council before the 20th May 2024 any
representations received should have taken in the new Ofcom  removal criteria Review of the
telephony universal service obligation.
 
Best regards
 
 
The BT payphones team
 
 

This email contains BT information, which may be privileged or confidential. It's meant only for the individual(s) or entity
named above. If you're not the intended recipient, note that disclosing, copying, distributing or using this information is
prohibited. If you've received this email in error, please let me know immediately on the email address above. Thank
you.
We monitor our email system, and may record your emails. 
BT Group plc
Registered office: One Braham, Braham Street, London, E1 8EE
Registered in England no: 1800000
 

From: Eileen Forde <Eileen.Forde@midulstercouncil.org> 
Sent: Thursday, May 2, 2024 10:40 AM
To: btp authorisation team <btp.authorisation.team@bt.com>
Subject: FW: Telephone Kiosk
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You don't often get email from eileen.forde@midulstercouncil.org. Learn why this is important

 

Good morning
 
Please find attached letter from Council requesting the retention of
 
Removal of Public Payphone at BT71 6DN
Telephone Number:   02887752153
Address:  PCO1 Killymerron Park  Dungannon
 
 
Best regards
 
Eileen
 
 
 
Eileen Forde
Committee & Member Services Manager
Dungannon Office
Telephone 03000 132 132  Ext 24004
Telephone 07825140198
 

Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail

 
 
This email is solely intended for the recipient identified above ('intended recipient'). The
contents of this email are confidential and may be subject to legal professional privilege. Only
the intended recipient may rely on the contents of this email. The contents of this email do not
express the views of Mid Ulster District Council (“the Council”) unless otherwise clearly stated.
The sender (including the Council) cannot guarantee that this message or any attachment is virus
free. Any person who opens or otherwise accesses an email from the sender in the future does
so at their own risk and acknowledges and agrees that the sender (and the Council) is not
responsible for any loss or damage suffered by any person. Privacy Information As a public body,
the Council may be required to disclose this email (or any response to it) under Data Protection
and/or Freedom of Information legislation, unless the information contained is covered by an
exemption. The Council treats your personal data in compliance with the legislation. To learn
more about how your data is processed please go to www.midulstercouncil.org/privacy. If you
receive this email in error please immediately report the error to the sender and permanently
delete this email from all storage devices.
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